
 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter  
Merry Christmas 

We have had such a fantastic time in school over recent weeks!  Classrooms have been a hive of festive                       

activity and our annual Christmas dinner was a particular highlight for pupils.  I have thoroughly enjoyed                   

opportunities for our community to come together in celebration. Mrs. Webber’s annual virtual singalong 

proved to be extremely popular once again and our festive quiz provided great fun for our families.                          

Congratulations to the Brachaniec / Cox family who emerged as our eventual winners just ahead of the Bland 

and Rira family.    

For me, our Santa Spectacular epitomised everything that is special about our Malvern community. To see 

children, families and colleagues celebrating Christmas and spreading  festive cheer filled me with a deep 

sense of pride.  I extend a  special thanks to our colleagues,  who work passionately to provide the children of             

Malvern with the very best opportunities.  I am exceptionally grateful to each and every individual for their                

determination to go above and beyond expectations in the interest of our children.   

Our Malvern 2022 Christmas advert has been shared via our social media platforms, Twitter and Instagram. 

I’m certain that the message #SomewhereOnlyWeKnow will resonate for many within our community and I 

sincerely hope that, this Christmas, we all smile a little wider, cherish community and celebrate connection.  

There is certainly more that unites us than sets us apart.   

I look forward to welcoming you back to school in the New Year - have wonderful Christmas!  

Mr James 

Headteacher 

Autumn Term | Week 13| www.malvernprimaryschool.co.uk | @malvernprimary 

Wednesday 4th January - Aladdin Pantomime Performance 

All children are due to return to school on 

Wednesday 4th January at 8.45am.  To start the 

New Year in style, we are delighted to be                    

welcoming Chaplin's, the UK’s leading touring 

Pantomime Company Team, in for a rendition of 

Aladdin.  All children from Reception - Year 6 will 

have the opportunity to watch the   performance 

live in our school hall to celebrate the new school 

year.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PE Kit Information 

For details about Spring term PE, please see information below.  On PE days (or on after school club days), it is                              

important that all children arrive in school wearing a full school PE kit. School PE kit is as follows:  

 Black pumps  

 White PE T-Shirt  

 Green PE shorts  

 Black jumper and joggers or leggings (outdoor)  

 Trainers (outdoor)  

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Reception 

Year 6 

Year 5 

Year 4 

Year 1 

 

Year 2 

Year 3 

Reception  

Nursery 

Malvern Singalong  

Our Malvern Christmas Singalong proved to be as popular as ever. Once again, Mrs. Webber provided a                   

fabulous line-up of festive favourites for our community to enjoy!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Choir Performance @ Alder Hey Children’s Hospital  

On Monday 19th December,  our wonderful choir performed at Alder Hey Children’s Hospital.  As Always, our 
children performed magnificently well and were an absolute credit to Malvern.     

Drama and Theatre Performance 

This week, our Key Stage 2 Drama and Theatre club performed their outstanding rendition of 'At the Number 
15 Bus Stop'.  This year's Christmas performance transported the Nativity story from Bethlehem to Liverpool.  
Audience members met the Bagshot family of Pilch Lane (think 1980s sitcom 'Bread') and a host of other local 
characters: the girls from Sayers, clergy from St. Margaret Mary's, the staff and customers of Chan's Chippy  
and the Angel of the Lord. 

An expecting Maria and husband Joe returned to Liverpool on Christmas Eve to spend the festive season with 
Maria's mum - and not long after getting off the last number 15 bus Maria's baby decided it was time to enter 
the world.  Local residents reported an unusually bright star above the bus stop - and even the BBC turned up 
to find out what was happening.  The whole story was narrated by Bert, Brenda and Tommy from the bar of 
the Bowring Park Pub.  Even Bonnie Tyler, Kenny Rogers and Dolly Parton managed to get in on the act! 

Well done to everyone involved in producing such a fantastic performance!   



 

Attendance League Standings  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

#In2Win 
 

 

  

 

 

 

#IN2WIN 

Attendee of the Week 

   Oliver is a very worthy winner of this week’s Attendance award.  

Despite having a sprained ankle, he made it into school after having 

hospital treatment. He walked to school, on his crutches, made it 

on time, and managed all day using his crutches. We are really                  

impressed with the determination and resilience you have shown, 

Oliver. Well done!      

Weekly  School Attendance  

87% 

Overall School Attendance  

95.4% 

POSITION TEAM  PLAYED WON DRAW Points 

1 The Ferocious Phillips Crew 13 9 0 29 

2 Resilient Reception 2 13 8 0 29 

3 Byrne’s Bandicoots 13 8 0 26 

4 Mighty Murphys 13 7 0 28 

5 O’Briens Lions 13 9 0 28 

6 Hayes Hedgehogs 13 8 0 24 

7 Fiery Frasers 13 5 0 22 

8 The Bull-Dogs 13 7 0 21 

9 Matthew’s Magicians 13 7 0 24 

10 The Pyne Patrol 13 6 0 20 

11 Worthington’s Warriors 13 6 0 18 

12 Resilient Reception 1 13 6 0 18 

13 Brown’s Busy Bees 13 3 0 9 

14 Davo’s Dinos 13 1 0 5 


